
The Bridge
                                    First Presbyterian Church of Granbury            June  2024 

Pastor’s Pen...  
Rev. Angela Madden Scott, pastor  

Dear Faith Family of Granbury, 
 Have you ever had one of those days when no matter what you tried to do, and no matter 

how hard you tried to do it, nothing seemed to go right?  I have plenty of these days.  Perhaps you 

recall a day that goes something like this:  I sent the dog out to do her morning job:  picking up the paper at 

the sometimes remote end of the driveway and/or desired front door.  While I left her to retrieve the paper, I 

did what I do on most mornings:  I multi-tasked.  I placed a bagel in the toaster and went back to the front 

door.  My dog and the paper were not back.  I stepped partially outside of the house to see my dear and  

beloved dog dancing in the rain (with my newspaper).  At this same time, I started to smell a fire—in the 

kitchen.  The bagel was lodged in the toaster and smoking like a new piece of wood. 

            As I turned on the hair dryer to dry the paper—I noticed on the news a commentary on “taking time to 

pamper yourself.”  Yeah right—like that’s going to happen today, I thought to myself.  With the crinkly and 

wrinkled paper in hand, I continued on with my morning.  In the car on the way to pick up a curb-order at 

Walmart, I realized that I was missing something—my morning devotion.  I had not taken any time in the 

haste to read God’s Word for the day—let alone prepare myself to share it. 

            Distractions are a part of everyday life.  Distractions are very normal.  Many people put off something 

that brings them joy (ie. Reading God’s Word, Morning Devotions, and  

Listening to God) just because they haven’t “thought about it, don’t have it on 

their schedule, didn’t know it was coming or are too rigid to depart from their 

routine.”  The same anonymous email philosopher says in an online email 

“Americans cram so much into their lives, they tend to schedule their  

headaches.  Americans live on a sparse diet of promises that we make to  

ourselves to do something when all of the conditions are perfect”  

(www.communitycomcast.net). We place conditions on serving God when the 

time is more convenient.  We promise to read the Bible when our laundry is 

dried.  We promise to seek God’s justice—when it makes more “sense” to us.  

            Martha, Martha/People, People, Jesus says to us in Luke 10: 38-42—

you and I have our priorities messed up.   When was the last time that you, 

like Mary of Bethany, sat quietly at Jesus’ feet?  When was the last time that 

you spent time listening to God?  Ministry loves company.  God loves your  

company.  

            Martha was preparing for company—she was getting ready to entertain 

her friend Jesus.  Maybe she wanted things to be perfect.  Perhaps she wanted the cushions on her eggplant 

colored couch to be clean and fluffy.  Maybe Martha wanted fresh flowers in a vase in the center of the  

table.  Or, fresh flowers in the yard around the house.  She wanted crisp linens on the table, and her nicest 

stoneware set for the meal.  Then, she wanted those dainty little hand-made doilies that we pay a fortune for 

today.  Of course, Martha wanted the meal to be just perfect, too.  Lamb kabobs with lentils, homemade  

honey and cream, fresh fruit cups, and  aromatic tea.  It is easy to relate to Martha—how many of us have  

prepared for company days, maybe weeks, prior to our guests’ arrival?  By the time the guests come—we are 

tired, distracted, and miss the meaning of the whole visit.  How many of us go to great lengths to have 

the appearances of perfection in our homes and our lives? 

            Martha, Martha—poor Martha.  How are you like Martha?  What are the distractions that 

keep you from focusing on God?  Laundry?  Working?  Sports?  Carting kids around the states to  

sporting events?  Self-focus on health problems?  It is likely that we are so busy—whether we are children, 

college-aged, middle-aged, seniors, or retired—that we do not take time to make room for God in the houses  
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Distractions include cramming a lot 
into our daily living and making  
promises to God that fall through due 
to the haste of our busy lives.   

 

http://www.communitycomcast.net/


of our hearts.  Ministry loves company—and yet we don’t give God any of our company.  Isn’t it possible 
that we busy ourselves with hundreds of small tasks—to keep ourselves from feeling the 
weight of the real task:  getting closer to God?    
 A Presbyterian Missionary in Ghana has devoted his entire life to God.  And yet, he, this devoted  

Mission servant, struggles to be Mary.  Glen Hallead writes (May 21, 2007 www.pcusa.org/

missionconnections): “Another day, more counseling with missionaries here in Ghana struggling with the 

question of whether their ministry is worth the trouble.  No sense of personal accomplishment in my tasks… 

how do I measure success?   

 Glen comes to the realization that success for God cannot be measured by outcomes.  Outcomes that 

work in the secular world…Returns on investment, profit margins, contact hours, office visits, billable hours, 

and time spent reading, these types of tangible quantifiers—do not always equal the outcome that we  

desire.  A child can spend hours reading—and still not comprehend.  Christian success—comes in the  

understanding that ministry loves company.  Developing relationships allows ministry to take place.  

            Relationships start first with your relationship with Jesus.  Mary knew this, and she eagerly sat at Jesus 

feet.  You imagine her hanging on his every Word.  Mary knew that Jesus needed a friend more than a good 

meal.  Jesus needs your friendship too.  Martha, on the other hand, missed out.  She was setting her own 

agenda.  It is easy to conclude that Martha wanted to make things perfect for Jesus—because she fully  

appreciated his identity as God’s Son.  It is more difficult for us to see in Martha those other parts of her  

personality that we don’t want to see in ourselves.  The parts of Martha that resented Mary’s faithful  

devotion to God’s son; the part of Martha that was jealous of Mary’s ability to “get” God’s message; 

The embarrassed part of Martha that was embarrassed that Mary, a woman, would have the audacity to call 

herself one of Jesus’ disciples…let alone sit at his feet.  These are the parts of Martha:  the resentful, jealous, 

embarrassed parts—that we don’t want to acknowledge in ourselves. Who do you keep at arm's length instead 

of loving? 

            Distractions.  They keep us numb—they keep us from feeling and prevent us from really focusing on 

reality.  The interesting thing about distractions—we think that we are hiding behind them—when in  

actuality—we become fairly transparent.  From the kitchen, we still hear what is going on in the living rooms 

of our lives.  We know what is there—that we, like Martha, want to avoid Jesus. Rather, ministry is successful 

when it equips people to live a courageous life.  Mary courageously sat at Jesus’ feet.  She risked persecution 

in her society.  She risked mockery by her sister.  She practiced courage to be in the company of Jesus.  So, 

now, should we. 

            It is true that we have chores to do. It is really true that I have a gazillion boxes to unpack.  It is a reality 

that we have to make a living, prepare meals, and clean up the dishes.  It is true that we choose to stay up for 

hours reading a new book.  The greater truth, though, is that Mary chose the better part, “listening to God’s 

Son,” and that part will never be taken away from her. 

 Ministry loves company. Jesus needs yours.  I need yours.  Let’s help each other listen to Jesus  

together.              
   

Your Pastor, 

Pastor Angela 
 

 

 

PS  I welcome having a chance to know you and become your  

newest lifelong friend!  Maybe you would like for me to stop by your 

home, office, boat, front porch with coffee or cookies or even with 

my calico cat?  Perhaps you haven't been ready to start a friendship 

but feel eager now.  Perhaps you want to make a memory with your 

new pastor, and you are ready to let me in to your heart and 

home?  Let me know what works for you:  620-388-5780.   Here is 

my invitation to you:  I “do nut’ know what I would do without you:  Stop by my church office for DONUTS 

10-11 a.m. any day  
 

                      

Monday through Thursday June 10-13!   

 

http://www.pcusa.org/missionconnections
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Worship  

Pat Luley, elder  

Prayer of the Month                           

                      
Gloria Mitchell, coordinator   

 

One service on Sundays at 10:00 a.m. The Session 

will continue to monitor our attendance and  

assess the need for a second service, and we will 

continue to listen to the needs and opinions of the 

congregation on this matter. 

   10:00 AM   On Line Views 

May  5         91          50    

May     12             86    28 

May     19       106   29 

May     26           104         30 

Worship Attendance May, 2024 Elder In Charge for  June — Darin Smith 

June Sermon Titles and Texts 

  June 2:   Play the Ball Where the Monkey Drops It 
                          Ephesians 2:11-12 and 2 Samuel 7:1-16 
                        
  June 9:   Joy that LASTS and LASTS 
                          2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1 
 
  June 16: #PillarsofStrengthaveoffdays 
                               Mark 4:26-34  
                        
  June 23: Has God Forgotten You? Never! 
                                2 Corinthians 6:1-13 & Mark 4:35-41 
 
  June 30:  the IMPOSSIBLES COMING SOON TO YOUR   
             HOME AND HEART!  Featuring the  
                                INCREADIBLES… 
                      Mark 5:21-43 

 We have a lot to be thankful for: our yards and our outdoor plants have benefited greatly from all 
the rain we’ve received. Summer weather seems to be on the way.  The pools and lakes will soon be 
warm enough for swimming. Teachers and students are looking forward to their summer breaks. 
Many people are planning vacations to see family, others will be visiting scenic places. We at First 
Presbyterian are especially looking forward to our new pastor arriving and leading our church. 
 Dear God, we pray that our congregation and our families will stay safe in their 
travels and safe in the pools and lake activities. We also pray that Angela Madden 
Scott will feel our warm welcome when she arrives, and that she and her family will 
love living in Granbury. Amen. 

 June is the start of an exciting time in the life of our congregation with the arrival of our new 

Pastor Angela Madden Scott. We all need to be sure to thank our Pastor Nominating Committee for 

working so diligently to find the perfect match for us! 

 Pastor Angela’s sermon titles this month and their Scriptural bases are listed here so that you 
may become familiar with them ahead of time. 
 I don’t know about you,  but I think these titles are intriguing and I can hardly wait to hear them! 



Christian Education                                           

Sylvia Hickey, Elder                                                                                                         

 

 Seekers in Sneakers! 
 This year at Vacation Bible School,  
 children will use investigative skills to     
 discover Jesus!  
 

 Geocaching activities will challenge  
 children to dig into the Bible to find the   
 way to Jesus. VBS is a great opportunity  
 to make new friends, sing fun songs,   
 solve clue puzzles, do art projects and  
 science explorations, and play active  
 games. We hope you will join us!  
 

 We need volunteers to make VBS a  
 success! There are many tasks to do  
 before, during, and after VBS.  
 Prayerfully consider how you can  

support the children of this congregation and the local community. We need volunteers in 
the following places:  

Snack Station Support 
Small Group Leaders 

Temple Study Station Leaders (Bible activities) 
Seaside Exploration Station Leaders (art and science activities) 

Setup, cleanup, floaters, photographer, and more! 
 

 

This year’s directors are Julie Dean (juliebutlerdean@gmail.com, 318-751-8367) and  
Emily Graham (wwemilygraham@gmail.com, 817-578-5420) and can be reached by email 
or phone.    

Thank you to all the Children's Sunday School Teachers! 
It has been a beautiful year of growth for our littlest ones. Thank you to each of 
the teachers for the love, kindness, and joy that you brought to this ministry. 

Please Note that children’s Sunday School is on break until September.  

ENJOY THE SUMMER! 

mailto:juliebutlerdean@gmail.com
mailto:wwemilygraham@gmail.com


Presbyterian Women    
           Nancy Burks Worcester, moderator  

 

  Church Library/Meeting Room is available to both adults and children. It is 

located in the Administration Building.  

 Presbyterian Women met on Friday, May 10 for their final meeting of the 2023-2024 year.  

Following a brief business meeting, the ladies were entertained by 

the local women’s choral group: The Melody Belles. The concert of 

old favorites such as “Over the Rainbow”, “Moon River”, and “It 

Might as Well be Spring”, had everyone swaying and/or tapping their 

toes. It was a wonderful performance by a very talented group of  

ladies, some of whom are our fellow congregation members.  

 

After the concert, the choir joined the 

church ladies for a delicious lunch of salad, sandwiches and pastries 

catered by Baked, a local bakery.  
 



 Stewardship     
  

                                                                                                                                  
                  Dan Crise, Elder 

Safety Team                                                  
    

         Hayward Moore, Chair 

 

Join Us for Summer Choir 
 

Summer Choir begins on 

June 9th. Anyone that would 

like to try out singing in the 

choir, please join us  in  

Memorial Hall at 9:30 on 

Sunday mornings to  practice 

a traditional/gospel piece for 

each service. 

 As has been written in previous Bridge articles on this subject, Christian Stewardship is often  
misconstrued and misunderstood as being exclusively about financial giving to the church.   
Hopefully we've learned that stewardship goes beyond monetary matters.  The word "stewardship" 
is commonly defined as the prudent and responsible guardianship of something considered to be 
of great value that is entrusted to one’s care. For Christians, stewardship is about recognizing and 
appreciating the gifts from God that are entrusted to each of us as His stewards and what we 
should do with them.  
 

 Understanding and practicing good Christian stewardship of God’s gifts is a crucial expression 
of our faith in Jesus Christ as our savior. If we look at various examples of biblical scripture, it  
becomes abundantly clear that we are encouraged to share the gifts we have received from God for 
use in building the faith within our congregation and in service and care to our members and  
others outside the church.  The Bible tells us, “Like good stewards of the grace of God, 
serve one another with whatever gift each of you has received.” (1 Peter 4:10 NRSV)  
 

 All of us have been granted unique God-given gifts of time, talent, creativity, ingenuity,  
intelligence, strength of character, physical abilities, and other special skills and attributes.  As  
followers of Christ and stewards of these gifts, we are called upon to use them in service to God 
and our church. 
 

 There are countless opportunities to use our collective God-given gifts in service to the church.  
Random examples include, but definitely are not limited to, answering the call to serve on the  
Session, joining and working on a committee, helping with the myriad tasks of the garage sales, 
visiting home-bound or hospitalized members, driving members to church who are themselves  

unable to drive, participating in our outreach and benevolence 
programs, assisting in fellowship functions, to name just a 
few.  These examples represent stewardship in action. 
 

 If some of these examples sound like something you could 
and would like to become involved with or if you have other 
ideas on how to share your time and talents, why not put them 
into action as an act of stewardship with God's grace and 
blessing? 

   The second Severe Weather Evacuation 
Drill was held on May 19th. Using  
lessons learned from our 2023 event, we 
managed to reduce the time it took to clear 
the Sanctuary from 6 1/2 minutes to 5 
minutes.  
   Congratulations to all those who  
participated and helped the Safety Team go 
through this very important exercise.  



Fellowship                                                   
      
 

 Bev McKusick, elder                                                                                                                   

 

SEWING CIRCLE: We are not having scheduled meetings, but we do have a couple of projects 
that we will need to start working on, so keep your eyes open for a blast and Facebook notice for a 

sewing circle date and time.  

FUN Circle: As of this writing we have not completed the calendar for 2024/25, but it looks like 
we will have a wonderful schedule for next year. I'm hoping you all have a wonderful summer, and I 
look forward to starting again on September 25th. 

 
  FELLOWSHIP: Summer is here, and I know many of our church organizations  
  take a break for the summer, but not Fellowship. We have lots of things happening  
  in June and July, so save these dates on your calendars. June 2nd we are having a  
  welcome party for Pastor Angela, Jack, and Major. We will have finger  
  sandwiches, fruit, and vegetables for lunch, and top it off with cake. Please join us 
  in giving a Big Texas welcome to the Scotts.  
 
 

On June 9th we are going to join in a traditional birthday celebration for Major after 
Church.  
 
Friday June 28th is our annual church picnic. It will be a the Bentwater Country   

  Club. It is a lovely facility with enough room for all of us to be indoors in air  
  conditioning. If you prefer the heat, there is a covered outdoor seating area. The 
  Fellowship committee is hard at work planning the event. Keep an eye out for  
  more details as the time gets closer. There is a rumor that we may a cornhole  
  tournament, and we do have a pickle ball court available. If you have any  
  suggestions for activities, please let someone on the Fellowship committee 

know. We are going to have a great party. 
 
 

July 4th we will celebrate our nation's independence with our annual hotdog lunch following the  
parade. We'll have all the fixin's and cold beverages plus an air-conditioned place to enjoy the lunch. 
Invite your family and friends to join us.  
 
The recipe this month is a family favorite. I used to make these a lot when my kids were at home. 
They loved cookies, but I hated heating up the oven to make cookies in the summer. Enjoy. 
 

                                         NO BAKE COOKIES 
 

       3 c. quick cooking oats, uncooked 
       1/2 c. peanut butter 
       2 c. sugar 
       ½ c. butter 
       ½ c. milk 
       3 TBLS unsweetened cocoa powder 
       1 pinch salt 
       1 tsp. vanilla extract 
 
Bring sugar, margarine, milk, cocoa, and salt to a rapid boil in a saucepan for 1 minute. Add  
quick-cooking oats, peanut butter, and vanilla and mix well. Working quickly, drop by teaspoonfuls 
onto waxed paper and let cool. 



  Congregational Care         
                        
                                                                                                                        Susan Younk Kidd, elder 

If you know of anyone who needs to be contacted for a care or concern, please email me at  susanyounk@gmail.com or 
contact the church office by calling 817.573.2337 or emailing office@fpcgranbury.com.  

If you need transportation to a doctor’s appointment, etc. please contact the church office, Tim Bennett, Dan Crise, or 
Susan Younk. We are pleased to help! 

1 Lawson & Linda Allen 

2 Less & Brenda Staples 

9 Paul & Emily Holmes 

       Jimmie & Sherry Johnson 

12 Jim & Carolyn Stringer 

17 Daren & Lina Hardin 

       Larry & Patricia Walker  

19 Mark & Lori Collinsworth 

24 Mark & Saunya Bishop 

       Greg & Debbie Schneider 

25 Bob & Barbara Stafford 

30  Drew & Rhonda Travis 

     CONCERNS FOR OUR CHURCH FAMILY 
 

Marlin Massengale as he is treated for  
lymphoma. 
Sandi Ricketson as she receives chemotherapy. 
Bill Wood, who is receiving hospice care. 
Jo Beth Ross as she recovers from a broken leg. 
Jean Matthews as recovers from a broken wrist. 
Sherrolyn Weed as she awaits heart surgery. 
Gwen Clay, who broke her arm. 

1  Julia Hinterleiter 
3  Bernice Deeds 
5  Neita Daughtrey 
        Peggy Lewis 
        Lillian Ethridge 
17  Carol Gadbois 
        Dana Sutton 
        Don Williams 
19  Ted Goller 
20  Jim Dean 
25  Gwen Clay 
27  Nancy Blakely 
28  Ron Deeds 
29  Claire Copeland 

   At Care/Retirement Homes 
 
 

Waterview at Lake Granbury:  
        Ted Dolan; Bill Wood 

AVIVA Granbury:  
Dolores Groom; John Cheney  

Town Village Crossing, Arlington:  
Linda Bowlin       

Lewisville Estates, Lewisville:  
Fran Smith  

Good Samaritan—Denton:  
Juanita Morgan   

Bridgewater Memory Care, Granbury:   
Bill Lowe 

The Courtyards:  
Margie and Jimmy Randles 

 

Members with Ongoing Health Issues: Gardner Davis, Dave Barnett, Rita Hart, Claire Mitchell,  Ted Gollar, 

Larry Walker, Donna Callahan, Reann McHaney, Ann McLaughlin, Carol Davis, and Carol Gadbois, Margie and 

Jimmy Randles, and Jo Beth Ross. 

CONCERNS FOR OUR EXTENDED CHURCH FAMILY 
 

Jim Dean’s parents and sister, Gloria Mitchell’s brother, Gary Lewis’ sister, Peggy Lewis’ brother, 
Charles Somervill’s sister, Max Jewell’s sister and grandson,  Connie, Donna,  and Andrea, friends 
of Judy Butler, Michael and Margaret Gulinson’s friend, Dave Kennison, Terry Martin (Sylvia  
Hickey) health issues, Dan Crise’s sister-in-law, Marla Caraway’s friends in the Ukraine, Saunya  
Bishop’s cousin, Rita Hart’s friend, Grady, Kay McMillan’s husband, Bill, and JD Finley’s daughter, 
Christy. 

      MEMBERS MOURNING DEATHS  
                       OF LOVED ONES 

 

Gloria Mitchell as she mourn the loss of a 
nephew. 
Terry Worcester as he mourns the loss of his 
brother. 
Gail Deckert as she mourns the loss of her 
brother. 

continued... 
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Outreach and Mission  
 
 

Connie Darne, elder 

 

SPECIAL BLESSINGS: For those hurting and in pain, we ask your blessing and your healing.   
We also ask your  blessing for the caretakers, struggling to help their loved ones with  

patience and perseverance. Give them strength for the days ahead, and help them  
to feel your love and grace. In Christ we pray.  Amen. 

 

Wednesday, May 15, was our last Habitat for Humanity lunch until September 18, 2024.  The  
Habitat volunteers work only during the early morning hours during the summer to avoid the heat.  
The volunteers asked me to convey to you their appreciation for our support of their program as well 
as the delicious food that is prepared for them.  So, I Thank You Very Much!! 
 
We are working with the families of the Granbury Housing Authority on summer fun activities.  We 
have offered one gift card per family to their choice of PINS Bowling Alley, Granbury Skate Rink, or 
Cinergy Movie Theatre, as well as a variety of food establishments; or a one-month membership to 
the YMCA.  At the time I am writing this, I am waiting to receive their selections. 
 
June will begin our annual Rack Room Gift card drive.  We are requesting donations of $25 gift cards 
to Rack Room Shoes.  The gift cards will be collected throughout the month of June.  You may place 
them in the offering tray, take them to the office, or simply write a check w/Rack Room Shoes in the 
memo line, and we will do the shopping.  In July we will present the gift cards to the Rainbow Room, 
who will in turn provide them to foster parents.  This enables the foster children to take part in 
choosing their school shoes for the coming year.   
 
We have also provided Mission Granbury with a total of three “Laundry Baskets” so far this year.  
The Laundry Baskets are filled with items needed by persons leaving a shelter and moving into a new 
residence.  We typically include a set of dishes, flatware, glasses, kitchen towels, bath towels, cooking 
utensils, and some basic cleaning supplies.  A lot of the items included in the Laundry Baskets are 
items donated to the Rummage Sale, with some items purchased new.  This is another way that we 
help support the community and other community agencies.   

We mourn the passing of our dear member Bertha Cunningham, and keep her family members 
in our prayers. 
 

Wishing God’s blessings to: Beverly and Don Williams on their move to Florida and Trish and Ted Gollar on 
their move to Fort Worth.  

To my Church Family: My husband and I want to express our sincerest gratitude for the many prayers and 
well wishes that we have received during the past few months as Jim was in sudden need of heart surgery, 
and I endured a more recent knee replacement. It has been a really challenging time for both of us, but the 
love and support of our daughters, neighbors, and my church family is what has gotten us through.  We are 
both doing well now in our respective recoveries, and I hope to see you all in church very soon.      
                                                                                                                                                    -Jamie Sanders & Jim Witt 

Dear Friends, I would like to thank you for all the expressions of sympathy you have given me during this  
difficult time of losing my brother. Your kindness and support has meant the world to me. Thank you and 
God bless.                                                                                                                                      -Gail Deckert, FPC Office 

THANK you for the warm, warm, Texas Welcome! Major and Jack and I are overwhelmed 
by the warmth of your hearts. The meals, the calls, the texts, the help unpacking, the 
hugs, the home and hotel while we got settled, all of these and more have meant the world 
to us! We are thanking God to be serving Christ alongside each of YOU! 

 

 



 

 At a recent men’s lunch the guys presented Drew with the plaque for his tenure and service to First  
Presbyterian Church Granbury. The inscription reads: 

                         
       First Presbyterian Church  
                                          Dedicated to 
                                      Rev. Drew Travis 
                   In grateful and heartful appreciation  
                for your hard work, loyalty, inspiration,  
                 leadership and never ending service to 
                               First Presbyterian Church 
                                          Granbury, Tx 
                  We cannot thank you enough for your 
                       gift of energy and enthusiasm to 
                                        all of us.  
                      Service dates: 2013—2024 

Presentation of Plaque  
for Pastor Emeritus to retired Rev. Drew Travis 

 

For a Pastoral Emergency, please contact Pastor  
Angela at 620-388-5780 cell! Pastor Angela will observe  
Sabbath on Friday and Saturdays and if you have an 

emergency on those days, please phone her number twice,  
back-to-back to let her know the matter is urgent; leave a message 
and she will get back to you promptly. For non-emergencies please 
also leave a message and she will return your call after her  
Sabbath rest. She welcomes meeting you for coffee, ice cream, to 
walk, to talk, and become a part of your life story. 

Those present were as follows: 
    Back:     Howard Hafner, Jack Gilmore, Darin   
                   Smith, Richard McCarthy, Jim Stringer 
    Center:  Peter Garland, Lawson Allen, Drew  
                   Travis 
    Front:   Stan Metcalf, Greg Gifford, Jay Thomas 
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First Presbyterian Church of Granbury 

202 W. Pearl St. 

Granbury, TX 76048 

 

To: 

 

To celebrate your birthday (or that of a family 

member or friend), and in  thanksgiving for 

God’s gift of grace, please consider making a 

gift of your own, in the amount of $1 for each 

year of your (or your honoree’s) life, to sustain 

the permanent endowment funds of the 

church.  

 

 


